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Dear Ros,

Grants for Places of Worship (GPOW) Scheme
Following JCNAS discussion, and a helpful explanation of the HLF’s plans from Sara Crofts, we write to offer our view on the intended closure of the GPOW scheme as a distinct HLF funding stream.

Sara made clear in her explanation to the committee that HLF funding for historic places of worship was not to cease.  She emphasised that, after the GPOW scheme ends, applications for places of worship will simply be considered within other grant programmes. This is understood, but it does not allay all our fears.  Our concern is that the proposed change in funding arrangements could, in effect, lessen the financial assistance offered specifically for conservation of the fabric of listed places of worship.  Very often, as you know, a listed place of worship will be the most important historic structure within a community.  Maintaining the building’s fabric presents a great challenge for congregations which, in many cases, are dwindling and in need of support if they are to continue looking after these important historic buildings.  For many, we suspect that fulfilling HLF general criteria about access and engagement – laudable though they may be – will be difficult.  If so, it seems likely that the funds available for repair to places of worship will lessen overall, producing more risk of decay.

In addition, as we understand it, the ending of the GPOW scheme will be coupled with removal of the requirement that accredited conservation professionals should be used to oversee any grant-aided work to places of worship.  Places of worship that are listed will also have to compete with those that are not of designated historic interest after the change. The effect of the new policy, combined with a likely lessening of HLF grant overall, could have far-reaching consequences for historic places of worship.  It seems somewhat surprising that the policy shift has been announced in the absence of the public consultation that the HLF usually undertakes so thoroughly.

The GPOW scheme is a successor to English Heritage funding that was, in turn, a successor to central government support.  The JCNAS fully appreciates that the HLF cannot and should not act as a substitute for public sector policy.  We hope that your plan to end the GPOW scheme will prompt a discussion about future government support for historic places of worship and secular society’s role in this.  Nevertheless, we believe that the HLF, as the country’s main financial 
supporter of heritage, still has an important role to play in assisting historic places of worship,   We urge that you review your plans to ensure that some special provision remains for their repair and maintenance. 

Matthew Slocombe MA FSA IHBC
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